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Northern Virginia Archers 
July 2024 

Date of Meeting: July 11, 2024 

 

NORVA members in attendance:  
 
Ken Wilkinson John Shea  Uwe Jacobs  Susan Erdos 
Jim Libovicz  
   
 

 

Upcoming Shoots at NORVA: 
 
Belvoir Bowhunters’ Hunters for the Hungry 3D shoot  
August 10 (shotgun start at 9:30 am) 
 
NORVA Field, Hunter, & 3-D Pin shoot 
August 17 (shotgun start at 9:00 am) 
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Message from the Board 
As required in NORVA’s by-laws, this Newsletter is a report to the membership of the Board’s actions. 
It also constitutes the minutes from the July 2024 meeting.  
 
 

General Items 

The July 2024 meeting was led by President Ken Wilkinson.    

 
Clubhouse in use August 17 

NORVA will be hosting members of Cub Run Archers for a safety briefing on August 17 at 5:00 pm. 
The NORVA Clubhouse will be used for the event. 

 
New name for the pavilion 

Secretary Jim Libovicz moved to name the Club’s practice pavilion the “Shea Pavilion” to honor 
outgoing Treasurer John Shea for his efforts in getting the pavilion built and for his countless hours of 
hard work on many other projects.  He has helped to make NORVA the outstanding organization that it 
is.  The measure was passed unanimously.  Thank you, John, for all that you have done for our club.  

 
A request to volunteers  

From time to time, a dead tree falls over to block a path on the club grounds.  On more than one 
occasion, a generous club member has taken a chainsaw to cut it down into smaller pieces.  The Club is 
extremely grateful for this spirit of selflessness.  However, we do ask that you not do this by yourself.  
Please, in the interest of safety, if you are using a chainsaw, have a buddy with you.  Thanks.   
 
Eagle Scout volunteer  

President Ken Wilkinson has been approached by an Eagle Scout candidate interested in doing 
volunteer work for the Club.  Ken has proposed some possible projects, such as bridge repair, trail 
maintenance, target frames, and bow hangars.  The candidate is considering the suggestions; she will 
get back to him with a proposal.  

 
Modifications to Targets  

There have been a number of instances of members modifying targets on club ranges. For example, the 
right target bale on the 60-yard practice range was recently painted with a vertical and horizontal black 
line (presumably to facilitate group tuning). Please do not modify target bales, especially with 
permanent aiming references, which only serve to concentrate arrows in a specific area (prematurely 
wearing the target). In this case, the same purpose could have been served by using a piece of 
cardboard with a tape line. 

 



  

3 
Additionally, targets 27 and 28 of the Field Course are often used by members for practice purposes. 
This is a perfectly valid use of these target lanes. However, more often than not, members are changing 
target faces for their preferred target face and then leaving things in place when they leave. Please 
return target faces to their original configuration. The Field Course is set up monthly for specific 
National Field Archery Association games. These games are “Field” (white face with black center), 
“Hunter” (black face with white center), and “Animal” (paper animal face).  

 
Events (Susan Erdos) 

Susan is setting up a meeting with the Belvoir Bowhunters members who will be running the August 
Hunters for the Hungry shoot. The shoot is scheduled for August 10; Susan hopes to meet with them on 
August 9. 

 
Membership (Gerry Petraitis) 

The club membership total is up to 798. The next new-member orientation is scheduled for July 28.  
If you know of someone who is interested in joining, have them sign up for an orientation on the club’s 
website at https://norva.club/home/join-norva/  
 

Treasurer’s Report (John Shea) 

The projected year-end balance is approximately $50,000. This balance takes into account a planned 
project to erect a new shed near the Academy.  
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Outgoing Treasurer John Shea is as good  

with the bow as he is with numbers. 

 

Thank you, John, for all that you did for 
NORVA.  You will be missed!  

 


